Notice of Meeting

Cabinet Member for Community Safety Decisions



Date & time
Thursday, 13
December 2012 at
11.00 am

Place
Room 107, County
Hall, Kingston upon
Thames, Surrey
KT1 2DN

Contact
Anne Gowing
Room 122, County Hall
Tel 020 8541 9938

Chief Executive
David McNulty

anne.gowing@surreycc.gov.uk

If you would like a copy of this agenda or the attached papers in another format, eg large print or braille, or another language please either call 020 8541 9068, write to Democratic Services, Room 122, County Hall, Penrhyn Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT1 2DN, Minicom 020 8541 8914, fax 020 8541 9009, or email anne.gowing@surreycc.gov.uk.

This meeting will be held in public. If you would like to attend and you have any special requirements, please contact Anne Gowing on 020 8541 9938.

Cabinet Member Mrs Kay Hammond

AGENDA

1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive any declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests from Members in respect of any item to be considered at the meeting.

Notes:

- In line with the Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests)
 Regulations 2012, declarations may relate to the interest of the
 member, or the member's spouse or civil partner, or a person with
 whom the member is living as husband or wife, or a person with whom
 the member is living as if they were civil partners and the member is
 aware they have the interest.
- Members need only disclose interests not currently listed on the Register of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests.
- Members must notify the Monitoring Officer of any interests disclosed at the meeting so they may be added to the Register.
- Members are reminded that they must not participate in any item where they have a disclosable pecuniary interest.

2 PROCEDURAL MATTERS

2a Members' Questions

(i) The deadline for Member's questions is 12pm four working days before the meeting (7 December 2012).

2b Public Questions

The deadline for public questions is seven days before the meeting (6 December 2012).

2c Petitions (Pages 1 - 2)

To receive and respond to a petition to renew the contract with Ashtead Kidsclub enabling them and the 200 families who require its services to continue to use the Ashtead Youth Centre

David McNulty Chief Executive

Published: 4 December 2012

MOBILE TECHNOLOGY – ACCEPTABLE USE

Use of mobile technology (mobiles, BlackBerries, etc.) in meetings can:

- Interfere with the PA and Induction Loop systems
- Distract other people
- Interrupt presentations and debates
- Mean that you miss a key part of the discussion

Please switch off your mobile phone/BlackBerry for the duration of the meeting. If you wish to keep your mobile or BlackBerry switched on during the meeting for genuine personal reasons, ensure that you receive permission from the Chairman prior to the start of the meeting and set the device to silent mode.

Thank you for your co-operation

CABINET MEMBER FOR COMMUNITY SAFETY RESPONSE TO ASHTEAD KIDS CLUB PETITION

The Petition

Surrey County Council have written to Ashtead Kids club to terminate their contract to use the Ashtead Youth Centre by the end of 2012. This petition strongly requests the contract is renewed. This club covers all local schools caring for children from 7.45am before school, and to 6pm after and provides childcare in the holidays enabling parents to work. A necessary service that works perfectly in the existing premises due to location, size, layout, facilities, proximity to trains, security and safety. It is unique, irreplaceable, reliable, affordable childcare used by 200 families. Other school clubs do not cater for the early start or later finish and none cater for full working days covering all term time and school holidays. Parents, employers in and near Ashtead and those that commute see this facility as an essential service for the area. If Kids club were to close (likely without suitable premises) users will have to reconsider childcare options possibly resulting in enforced decisions to stop working without adequate childcare. We now ask the council to take into consideration working families, the children and the wishes of the community and renew the contract.

Response:

Thank you for the petition. I am pleased to confirm that Surrey County Council has extended the notice date from 31 December 2012 to at least 31 March 2013. Further, I want to reassure the community as set out in a recent joint statement between the Council and Ashtead Kids Club that the provision of Ashtead Kids Club will continue at Ashtead youth centre until suitable alternative premises are found.

In December 2011, Surrey County Council agreed a policy to maximise the use of its youth centres by young people in line with the council's legal duties. Additionally the Government has recently changed the law, requiring young people to participate in education and training up to age 18. This means that the council will need the space at Ashtead Youth Centre to support, educate and train 16-18 year olds who are not in education, employment or training.

Whilst Surrey County Council is increasing support for young people through the use of youth centres, this does present a policy tension and is necessarily balanced with other duties, such as the duty to secure sufficient childcare to meet local need. The County Council will not therefore act in a way which reduces childcare in Ashtead.

Ashtead Kids Club will continue to operate at the youth centre until a suitable new location has been found. The value that the club provides to the community is recognised and I stress that we will continue to work collaboratively to explore options and to find a solution.

Kay Hammond Cabinet Member for Community Safety 13 December 2012 This page is intentionally left blank